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July 16, 2025 
2024359.74 

State of Maryland 
Department of the Environment 

1800 Washington Blvd. 
Baltimore, MD 21230 

Letter of Intent 

To Whom It May Concern: 

The intent of this submittal package is to submit an NOI for General Permit # 20-CP for the construction 
activities at the existing USPS facility on 21 Magothy Bridge Road, Severna Park, MD 21146. Included in 
this submittal package: 

 Approved Erosion and Sediment Control Plans 

 Vicinity Map 

 Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plans 

It should be noted that these plans were submitted to Anne Arundel County Inspections and Permits 
and the Anne Arundel County Soil Conservation District to obtain a grading permit. After the review was 
completed, it was found that a grading permit was not needed because USPS is a federal entity. 
However, E&SC plans were approved by Kevin Holland at the AASCD. The proposed work to be 
performed at the USPS facility is for the purpose of upgrading the site to accommodate a new fleet of 
electric vehicles. The work includes, but is not limited to, reconfiguring the parking layout, asphalt 
pavement, new sidewalks, two retaining walls, ADA improvements, EV charging posts, a new 
stormwater management system, and retrofitting the interior with various features.  

Thank you for taking the time to review this submittal package. Please let me know if any more 
information is required. 

 

Sincerely, 

GPD Group 

Ian Tanner 
Civil Designer 
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